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Thoughts from the President

The Importance of Partnership

The kidnapping of Ying-Ying Zhang, age 26, sent a chill through Chinese
student communities here in America. Zhang was new to America as a
visiting scholar at the University of Illinois at Urbana/Champaign. Before
her disappearance, she was looking for a ride to take her to sign a rental lease
when the suspect's car approached her. Zhang came to the university for a
one-year research appointment in the Department of Natural Resources and
Environmental Science. She is presumed dead and the FBI has a suspect in
custody.

Her tragic story helps underscore the importance of the work of our COM
missionaries; from meeting students as soon as they arrive in the United
States to helping them find a good Christian community. Thousands of new
students and scholars arrived in the U.S. this summer. Please pray for our
COM missionaries as they help them with practical needs, encourage them
to build ongoing relationships and invite them to Christian activities.

I can still recall that hot summer day when I drove to the Philadelphia air-
port to pick up arriving students. I called Beth to prepare more food for din-
ner in order to feed a family of four. After dinner, I took them to temporary
housing. The next day, I found myself helping them register at school, open a
checking account at a bank, buy a bike at Kmart and get to the local Chinese
grocery store. From my firsthand experience, I know our COM missionaries
find themselves on the giving end most of the time. Your prayers and support
can make a world of difference in the lives of our COM missionaries. Thanks
to your partnership and the Lord’s provision, we are continuing to give Christ
to China’s future leaders.

As the fall comes, I bet you'll soon see the sign "Fall Is for Planting." How-
ever, I beg to differ. Summer is for sowing - spiritually speaking for our min-
istry among the Chinese. Throughout the summer, we sowed the seed of the
gospel and the seed of friendship and goodwill as we welcomed new stu-
dents and scholars from China. Let's pray that in God's
good timing the seeds sown in summer will bear fruit in
the months to come.

Thank you for your partnership in our ministry. You
have blessed us as we seek to be a blessing to the Chi-

nese around us. May God bless youl!

Daniel Su, COM President
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Snapshots from our workers

From Jesse Burns, COM Leadership Center, Mechanicsburg, PA

N ADDITION TO staff members joining us at the COM Staff

Conference, God has blessed us with two new staff members!

Jean Chaffee joined COM as a tentmaker on

May 17 and will be working with students and
scholars at Green River College in Auburn,
WA as well as working with Rich Fullner’s
team at the University of Washington in Seat-
tle. Jean comes from a family with deep mis-
sionary roots, her brother having established
Evergreen Family Friendship Service (also
known as Shanxi Evergreen Service in China).

Today, she continues this tradition of service

as she regularly hosts Bible studies in her ()
home for foreign students and serves in vari-

ous other service capacities, including serving as a volunteer chaplain in a
local women’s prison. Jean is married to John, a physician, and they have
four grown children. Many of you had the opportunity to meet Jean at our

Staff Conference in Cannon Beach, Oregon this past April. I am sure you
will agree, we have been blessed to have Jean partner with COM to reach
Chinese students and scholars in the Pacific Northwest.

Ying Deng joined COM as a tentmaker on June 22
and will be joining the Penn State University team,
led by Kirk Zuercher. Ying is an accomplished
biochemist in the Department of Biochemistry and
Molecular Biology at PSU. She is the wife of Xin

: ] py Luan, who currently serves as campus staff in Penn
. ; < »y/ : [ State and they are blessed with two beautiful young
g\ W / _ A daughters. Ying has participated in a support role
W ‘[ \ A4 for her husband’s ministry, and we are very excited
Ut I to have her join the COM family as a staff mem-
" - Kd s ber. We look forward to her contribution to the
P work at Penn State! W

| ; Turn to page 7
Turn to page 5 | . 4 to learn more about
to learn more about _ A e the Staff Conference
Yali Yang’s ministry. 7 4 I from Brenda Harris.



‘\Yalt Yang shares' an
Ea! ter story ofhiew life”

/ qr a Chi p,ese graduate student.

Submitted by Yali Yang, Portland State University

graduate student at Portland State University

when I first met her at the International Students Orientation
where I worked as her mentor two years ago. She was a joyful and
sincere young lady who is always open to explore new adventures.
We spent lots of time together sharing our experiences of studying
overseas, the culture shock studying in America, romantic relation-
ships, etc. We really had fun leisurely discussing these topics, but she
did not seem receptive to any topic related to the gospel. I felt so
frustrated that our friendship could only remain at a shallow level.
Each time I felt frustrated, I prayed to God and the Holy Spirit clearly
told me, “Just love her as much as I love you.”

When Jean graduated from Portland State University last summer,
she was offered to work as a Chinese teacher at a local Chinese acad-
emy which is far away from the Portland State University campus, but
close to my home church. Surrounded in an unfamiliar environment,
Jean started to feel deep loneliness and hopelessness. At least a few
nights, she called and cried out to me. I prayed with her over the
phone and invited her to my home church, which she used to be
reluctant to attend. The Holy Spirit worked in her heart and softened
her heart to be open to the gospel. Jean has been actively participat-
ing in our worship team since then.

Last Thanksgiving night, we were
invited over to a sister’s house. While
we were just sharing about what
we were grateful for. Jean
replied with tears in her
eyes that she was grateful
for the welcoming acceptance
and love she received from
people around her. That
night, she decided to give
her heart to Jesus and
invited him to be her
savior. At that moment,

I could not help but burst

into tears and shout, “Hallelujah!”
Jean was baptized on Easter
Sunday this year.



Submitted by Brenda Harris, University of California, Riverside

Built Upon o

dency of COM a man of
exceptional talent, com-

 Z ' plete dedication and un-
t e O C SR flcgging energy who

coordinated, built up and
a PN led forward the mission
Reflections from my first COM Staff Conference | & = that God has given to us.”

— Rev. Dr. Richard Hogue,

| b Board Chair (2014-2016), at the
| YURING THE MONTH OF APRIL every year, China Qutreach . T conclusion of the presidency of
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body language, and I think many of

us are aware of the power of the pic-

torial. But there were systems that I

was not aware of, but once they were

discussed, they made complete

sense. I think we just take them for

granted as part of our culture. Arti-

facts was one system that fascinated

me and included 3D objects, cloth-

ing, jewelry and furniture —even the

way we arrange furniture is a way of

communicating! I was intrigued. Ol-  Rey, Daniel Su was officially inducted as
factory also made sense because cer-  the new president of COM at this retreat.
tain smells remind me of warmth and

love, such as the smell of tri-tip over

an open flame bringing back memories of camping with my husband and my

kids.

New staff were brought to the front of our meeting area to be confirmed in
the presence of God and all of the COM staff. We stated in chorus our com-
mitment to serve the Chinese here in America for God's glory. Sobs shook

- -y I

I
“God has uniquely gifted you
and equipped you to take on
the role of COM president.
He has brought you to the
presidency for such a time

as this.”
— Linda Sellevaag, Board Chair,
at the induction of Rev. Daniel Su
|

my chest as I realized that after three

long years, this is truly where God

wanted me. I have been following Glen Osborn and Linda Sellevaag pause
His light all this time, waiting, mak- for a photo at the 2017 COM Staff Confer-
ing trips to China, exploring different ence

career paths and searching for how I

could serve the Chinese somehow and this is where He had led me. Until that
moment, it did not feel real. Until that moment, I felt like it was all a dream.
This year, teaching has been taking nearly all my time. But at that moment, I
was at peace and knew my place. I felt the energy of all the things I will be
able to do for the people I will meet. I cannot wait to get started! M

Staff gather for worship and fellowship at the 2017 COM Staff Conference



Submitted by Gregg and Nancy Smyrl, University of PA, Philadelphia

Back to Schiele)

N AUGUST 26, the University City Chinese Christian Church (UC
Church) hosted the annual Welcome Picnic for incoming students and
scholars. Most came from the University of Pennsylvania and Drexel Univer-

sity with other schools represented as well.

About 500 people attended. This was a good opportunity for students and
B scholars to learn about the UC Church and the ministries that it offers. There
L 3 AT were several co-workers from Grace Chapel to tell about the English classes
; and Bible studies that we offer. This year, we were impressed with the num-
ber of people who expressed thoughtful interest in our program.

COM Staff deross the country have been

’ e We had beautiful weather for the picnic. There were group activities organ-
welcomiing and connecting with Chinese students ized that helped people to get to know each other.

Towards the end of the day there was a talk given by one of the elders of the
church. The gospel was presented at this

and scholars duringﬁte busy August and Sep-

time as well as an invitation to come to
tember months. BelOW, Gregg and Nancy Smyrl the Sunday worship service and join other “Whoever receives one
share news from this year’s Welcome Picnic for church activities. Please pray that God  such child in my name
will work so that many will come and hear receives me.”
Drexel University.and Penn State students. the gospel through the ministries at the — Matthew 18:5 (ESV)

UC Church. &
|
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If you own individual stock that has appreciated since you purchased it,

you could sell it and pay capital gains on the appreciated portion and then
give the remainder to COM. Or you could have the stock transferred from
your brokerage account to COM directly and receive a tax deduction for the
full value (on the day you transferred it) and not owe any tax on the appreci-

ated portion.

Here’s an example:
If you bought XYZ stock for $5,000 and then gave it to COM when it was

worth $10,000, you would not have to pay tax on the $5,000 of appreciation.

You increase your giving capacity when you give appreciated stock.

If you have questions about how to give
appreciated property like stock or any other
appreciated property, please call Jeff Krimmel,
V.P. for Development, at 717-591-3500 or email

him at jkrimmel@chinaoutreach.net.

Thank you!

Gift Bearers

In Honor of

Special gifts and contributions to the ministry of COM

In Memory of

Georgia Bulldawgs
Mr. & Mrs. Evan Forester

Justin & Lai Chan
CCICNV-Mission

Dorcas Chung
Dr. Aiyin Chen

Salvation Parents
Chun Ma

Mr. Raphael Stephen Romanin
Mr. & Mrs. John Zondlo

Immanuel RP Church
Mr. Eric Bibby

Nancy/Linda Smyrl/Laudenslager
Mr. & Mrs. David Chalikian

Rev. Daniel Su

Rev. & Mrs. Douglas Stratton, Sr.

Mr. & Mrs. H.Y. Ho
Ms. Janet Ho-Powell

Mr. Berdj Kenadjian
Mr. & Mrs. John Zondlo

Mrs. Harriet Jane Lindstrom
Mr. & Mrs. John Zondlo

Soh-Chao & Jane Shih
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Shih

Joe Ann Wade
Mr. & Mrs. Barry Stover

Mrs. Vincent (Rheba) Webb
Mrs. Earnest W. Hummer

Hummer Memorial Fund




